USATF Connecticut

February 12th, 2025
Meeting Minutes
I. The approval of the minutes of the November 13th meeting was moved to the April meeting.
II.
Reports

· President 
·  Annual Meeting:
Yolanda: ‘We were all there. We all saw what happened. We all know who our new president is. There are a few changes that occurred after I did email about, regarding increases in fees for sanctions and memberships.’ 

There was general agreement the changes in fees were withheld until after the meeting in order to avoid negative feedback from the members in attendance. 

· Submit receipts for reimbursements to Bob.  
Board members were reminded to submit remaining receipts to Bob Fontaine.

· Bob volunteered to endure the Association Virtual Workshop on February 16th

· Robin Beaman is no longer with USATF. One of five high profile recent departures

· Next year’s Annual Meeting will not be in Orlando and no determination of where it will be has not been made. USATF was supposed to issue/issued an RFP for the 2025 meeting in December of 2023 and announce the location at the 2024 National Meeting. There was no announcement.
· Treasurer’s Report – 
· As of February 9th, 2025
· Checkbook Balance 

$135,833.21
· Uncashed Checks     

$ 22,588.90 ($22,210.00 RRPG/MUT/XC)
· Current Reconciled Balance
$113,244.31

· There was a discussion about the overall Grand Prix Road Race, Cross Country and Mut payouts being roughly in line with expectations, but that Mut payouts seemed unusually large. This was investigated and resolved after the meeting by Gillian and alan.
· Membership – 1,106 as of 2/9/25, 1978 last November, last year this time was 1017.
· Membership Growth Status- membership is a slightly ahead of last year’s totals. Anticipation is that end of year numbers will not show significant difference without new initiatives

· Regarding application for membership grant money from clubs , there was a discussion which included reviewing the bids that had been received and a discussion of whether or not include a late bid.
· Report from Standing Committees:

Officials – Yvonne
With the recertification for the Olympiad, there have been significant problems. Some officials renewed with adult memberships rather than getting an officials membership. We also lost all our out of state officials. We have people who are officials in Connecticut but live in other states and this time they were registered in whatever region they live in, rather than where they official. So instead of 90 officials, we have 74 and I’m working on cleaning that up.

Masters – Deb P 
The indoor meet is March 1st and we will follow up with that at the April meeting

The outdoor meet is May 31st. Hammer will not be contested event because of the facilities limitations, unless a facility is located. Several members indicated that there was still a possibility of finding a venue.
We also discussed rotating summer meets with a few different events at each meet, located throughout the state.

There was a longer discussion about venues, dates and not interfering with Manchester but somehow also avoiding the weekend, as they do.

Youth – Irving
We had a youth club meeting on the 28th of January, which I think was very successful. Yolanda was on the call. There were 11 people on the call representing 6 or 7 clubs. The purpose of the meeting was to do a few things, one to communicate all the rule changes from the annual meeting, so that was well received. Then to talk about the National Championships that were coming up, or the National Championship schedule for youth over the next year, you know, the more controversial change that they made was to the Junior Olympic Cross-Country meet.
There was a discussion about parents not being allowed in the competition area at nationals, and how this was for safety reasons and so the athletes could focus on competing.

Irving talked about the need for new clubs and how he has a process if there are 2-3 people interested in forming a new club, how we can facilitate that. He has a start-up letter he has shared with Yolanda and he is looking at pockets in the state that don’t have running clubs, but have other types of youth organizations. There’s about 10 steps he can walk new clubs through- from bank accounts to insurance and facility use.

There was a discussion about the date and location of the JO meet. There was also a discussion about properly staffing the event and who night be available to set up and tear down.

Website – Irving
The external domain that we have was renewed by Bob Fontaine. Irving has been adding content as we send it, including race schedules and events
Safe Sport – Ron
Ron reported that we can expect that there will be some changes coming to Safe Sport, including a new grooming module. Ron also reminded everyone that if you miss the refresher deadlines, you may have to start over with the initial training. Also the rules for 18 year-olds was touched on, and the increased emphasis for officials to be prepared to observe and report safe sport violations.

There was some discussion about the training itself and where it doesn’t align with real-world responsibilities, and how it could be difficult for officials to have to step into situations where they have little or no context or familiarity with the people involved and make judgments about safe sport violations.
Race Walk – Maryanne 
Maryanne thanked Yolanda, Saska, and Greg for their involvement with racewalking and coming to the Providence meet. There was a discussion about delays in getting test results and initially test-takers getting a 0 because some part of the test hadn’t been graded. Yolanda said she’s only informed when someone is determined to have passed the test.

Training will start in April on Tuesday nights at 6pm.

Sanctions – Alan
The increase in the national fees will not also require us to increase state fees and therefore we are holding fees at the same level.

We will continue to offer races that are USATF championships a 100% discount on the state portion of the sanction fee only. They pay the national fee.

LDR – Alan/Gillian
The first race of the season was in January at the Winter Wonderland. The race was well attended for a January race, the teams showed up in good numbers and the feedback was positive.

The Connecticut Cup will be held March 9th in Bolton. This is a one-race championship sponsored by Marathon Sports, affiliated with USATF but at no cost to us except alan and Gillian’s time.


Cross Country, Mountain, Ultra, Trail – Gillian
We have a full slate of races for 2025.
III. Old Business

· Junior Olympic Association Youth Meet – June 14th 
The group agreed to change the date to the 21st for just this year because of conflicts with other scheduled meets

· Progress on Combined Masters/Open Meet with NY and NJ. - March 1st
This was discussed earlier in the meeting

· Open/Masters Meet – Outdoor Location
Will be discussed again in April

· Training at Bethel on Sundays for Masters Athletes.
Training sessions will continue through the end of March

· Reimbursement of Annual meeting for future meetings.  
Discussion tabled for future meetings
IV. New Business  

· Junior Olympic Cross Country at White Memorial Litchfield – November 9
Location- White Memorial
· Meets that Debra C should attend which will help boost our membership.
There was considerable discussion and a number of possible meets were proposed from which Deb will pick.
· USATF-CT Chain of Command
Tabled to next meeting
· Strategic Plan
Tabled to next meeting
V. Next meeting will be held April 9th, 2025, at 7:00 p.m. – CIAC Office and zoom
